## Congress of the United States Washington, DC 20515

January 24, 2005

The Honorable Suedeen Kelly Commissioner Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 888 First Street, N.E. Washington, D.C. 20426

Dear Commissioner Kelly:

As you may know, the Committee on Energy and Commerce is expected to begin consideration of a comprehensive energy bill in the near future.

In order to assist members in their preparation for hearings and markup, I have sent Chairman Wood a letter asking a number of questions about the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission's (FERC) initiatives and views on electricity policy. The letter asks whether there is a need for changes in federal law, and about specific provisions in H.R. 6, the comprehensive energy bill considered during the last Congress.

I would appreciate having your responses to these questions as well, and have attached a copy of my letter to Chairman Wood for your reference. Please provide your response no later than Monday, February 7, 2005. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me or have your staff contact Sue Sheridan or Bruce Harris of the Committee on Energy and Commerce Democratic staff at (202) 226-3400.

Sincerely,

JOHN D. DINGELL RANKING MEMBER

COMMITTEE ON ENERGY AND COMMERCE

Attachment

## Congress of the United States Washington, DC 20515

January 24, 2005

The Honorable Nora Brownell Commissioner Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 888 First Street, N.E. Washington, D.C. 20426

Dear Commissioner Brownell:

As you may know, the Committee on Energy and Commerce is expected to begin consideration of a comprehensive energy bill in the near future.

In order to assist members in their preparation for hearings and markup, I have sent Chairman Wood a letter asking a number of questions about the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission's (FERC) initiatives and views on electricity policy. The letter asks whether there is a need for changes in federal law, and about specific provisions in H.R. 6, the comprehensive energy bill considered during the last Congress.

I would appreciate having your responses to these questions as well, and have attached a copy of my letter to Chairman Wood for your reference. Please provide your response no later than Monday, February 7, 2005. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me or have your staff contact Sue Sheridan or Bruce Harris of the Committee on Energy and Commerce Democratic staff at (202) 226-3400.

JOHN D. DINGELL

RANKING MEMBER

COMMITTEE ON ENERGY AND COMMERCE

Attachment

## Congress of the United States Washington, DC 20515

January 24, 2005

The Honorable Joseph Kelliher Commissioner Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 888 First Street, N.E. Washington, D.C. 20426

Dear Commissioner Kelliher:

As you may know, the Committee on Energy and Commerce is expected to begin consideration of a comprehensive energy bill in the near future.

In order to assist members in their preparation for hearings and markup, I have sent Chairman Wood a letter asking a number of questions about the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission's (FERC) initiatives and views on electricity policy. The letter asks whether there is a need for changes in federal law, and about specific provisions in H.R. 6, the comprehensive energy bill considered during the last Congress.

I would appreciate having your responses to these questions as well, and have attached a copy of my letter to Chairman Wood for your reference. Please provide your response no later than Monday, February 7, 2005. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me or have your staff contact Sue Sheridan or Bruce Harris of the Committee on Energy and Commerce Democratic staff at (202) 226-3400.

Singerely,

JOHN D. DINGELL RANKING MEMBER

COMMITTEE ON ENERGY AND COMMERCE

Attachment